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HEALTH AND SAFETY GUIDANCE BULLETIN No: 2012/22
ELECTRICAL WORKS GUIDELINES

Electricity is dangerous and annually is the cause of around 1,000 major injuries and 2,000 fires. These are mainly due to the failure to carry out inspections and maintenance of electrical equipment, which will depend on the type and use of equipment.

The Health and Safety Executive has recently updated its guidance (INDG236) and has taken a proportionate approach to the maintenance and checks of portable electrical equipment. The guidance highlights a three stage approach of inspection and testing,

· User Checks – visual only 

· Formal Visual Inspection 

· Combined Inspecting and Testing

User Checks will identify the majority of faults. All staff who use portable electrical equipment should be encouraged to visually check for any problems on a daily basis or prior to use and report any defects. Typical defects include cuts in the outer insulation that expose the coloured cable, loose pins/prongs on plugs or cracked/burnt plugs.
The next stage is a Formal Visual Inspection carried out by an appointed person. Following a checklist to conduct the inspection, as per the policy, this person must have acquired a basic competence in connecting plugs, selecting fuses and noting faults in plugs and cables.  

Since not all faults can be detected by visual inspections, the electrical equipment should be subjected to a combined inspection and electrical test using a Portable Appliance Testing Equipment operated by a competent, electrically qualified person. 
Full details of the frequency of inspections and testing of portable electrical equipment can be found in the Policy and Head teachers are required to,

1. Carry out an inventory of all electrical equipment;

2. Ensure that staff are given clear guidance on the use of the equipment and types of faults;

3. Ensure that inspections and tests are conducted, as required by the Policy; and 
4. Ensure that records of tests and inspections are maintained. 
Further information and advice can be obtained by contacting the Health and Safety team on ext. 167967.

